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MCRS BUSINESS MEETING – July 21st, 2015
RESPONSE TO PUBLIC COMMENT MADE BY:  DAVID ROBINSON 

August 21st, 2015 
Mr. Robinson – On behalf of the MCRS Executive Team, I am responding to the public comment you 

made at our Business Meeting on July 21st, 2015. The response is provided with regard to the SRC 

mandated responsibilities. The transcribed text of your comments follows at the end of this 
correspondence.

The Executive Team has directed staff to contact the Michigan RSA Liaison to inquire about the 

information you presented during your Public Comment about our responsibility for the Business 

Enterprise Program (BEP).  A review of the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) and 
the Randolph Shepherd Act provided no legal cites which require a State Rehabilitation Council 
(SRC) to have responsibility for and oversight of the Business Enterprise Program (BEP). In 
Michigan, the Bureau of Services for Blind People (BSBP), closes the VR Title 1 case of a customer 
prior to the transfer of the customer to the BEP program. Our Executive Team plans to continue the 

work of the MCRS as before and will make changes to our responsibilities once they receive 

correspondence from RSA in the form of a Technical Assistance Circular (TAC) regarding SRC 

responsibilities to the BEP.  
Thank you for taking the time to make comment at our meeting.  Marlene

Marlene S. Malloy

Executive Director

Michigan Council for Rehabilitation Services

marlene@mcrs13.org
517.887.9370
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COMMENTS MADE AT THE MCRS JULY 21st, 2015 BUSINESS MEETING BY D. ROBINSON

Ladies and gentlemen, thank you for giving me the opportunity to speak.  I’m a member of the National Federation of the Blind and I’ve been representing blind people for a long time.

My comments today relate to the cooperation of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), as you know is a civil rights legislation.  We are twenty-five years old and I think that it's difficult though to feel as though we celebrate the ADA.  I think there is much to be much lacking in terms of progress that we made with the Americans with Disabilities Act, although it has brought some public attention enforcement of the ADA as a civil rights piece of legislation and has been clearly lacking within the system.  The September 17th celebration at the Capitol, which by the way is not an accessible building and not compliant with the ADA, seems a bit difficult to put your arms around because it doesn't seem to be the place that we ought to be celebrating our advancement when it's so far behind.  And, like the Capitol, all state buildings are not in compliance with the ADA and therefore the National Federation of the Blind and National Federation of the Blind of Michigan will not be celebrating ADA; in fact, will be trying to educate the public on what needs to be done to make the ADA even better within our society, and rather than spend our time celebrating it, we need to be doing more to advance it in the way that is going to help people with disabilities.  The other comment I have is that in recent discussions with the Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA) at our national convention, we had several public officials from RSA there in attendance and whether or not there has always been a claim here at the state rehabilitation council that you're not responsible for monitoring the progress or problems with the Randolph Sheppard program within the Business Enterprise Program (BEP) and that is just not true.  You're responsible for that program as well as all other programs with the BSBP program.  We are having some additional discussion with RSA and hopefully we will be able to determine what needs to be done here in Michigan by RSA to make sure that the agencies that you monitor are in compliance and they are way, way out of compliance with service delivery and all the other things that are involved with bringing services to people with disabilities.  So I hope that you shore up your monitoring, look at them very responsibly and make sure that they are doing what they are supposed to do because right now they are not and we will make changes as we need to and as necessary and as we can do it.  As a consumer organization of the blind, we are not going to stop just because somebody says that we are a radical group or don't know what we are talking about because believe you me, we do know what we are talking about and we will make the changes as necessary.  So thank you for your time and I hope that the state rehabilitation council there will just make a comment to me, back to me relevant to their standing in terms of the state agency for the blind and the rehabilitation and the Randolph Sheppard program, and we will take that back to RSA.  Thank you.
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